



Midleton Juvenile Committee Meeting Minutes

Midleton Juvenile Committee 2017

Chairman	Cormac Quirke	Vice Chairman	Willie Lawton
Secretary	Liam Wade	Asst. Secretary	Michael Carroll
Treasurer	Mary Quinn	PRO	Ruth Walsh
Child Welfare Officer	Ingrid O Riordan	Coaching Officer	Martin McSweeney

Meeting Date:	6 th June 2017 at 7.30pm.
Attendee's:	Mary Quinn (Treasurer), Liam Walsh (Fe 6), Aidan Maloney (Fe8), Willie Lawton (Fe9), Ed Coughlan (Fe10), Ray Fitzgerald (Fe12), Kevin Roche (Fe13), Gerry Smith (Fe14), Steve Kane (Fe15), Cormac Quirke (Fe16), Ruth Walsh (PRO) Ingrid O'Riordan (Child Welfare Officer) Liam Wade (Secretary).

Minutes

Item No.	Details
A	<p>Outdoor/Indoor Training Dates:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a. Outdoor Training <ul style="list-style-type: none"> i. Main pitch opened and booked on Wed nights and Sat mornings for juvenile activities ii. Fe6, Fe7 & Fe8 10 am – 11am on main pitch. iii. Main pitch to be used for all Fe9, Fe10, Fe11 league teams participating in league format from 11am - 3pm each Saturday. First match time of 11.15am for home games to allow 10-11am training slot. Note: sand bags should be used for all smaller goals during matches / training. iv. Vocational School pitch – Available for games/ training – all coaches to check with times issued by Cormac. Note that all visiting teams should be informed that there is no water or toilet facilities at Tech field – offer use of main club facilities to visiting teams. Also important to walk the pitch prior to using to ensure nothing on pitch that could cause injury to player i.e. stones/glass etc. v. CBS pitch is temporarily off limits. Cormac to update.
B	<p>Coaching/Training Courses/Vetting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Foundation Level Training - Almost completed by all coaches

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Child Welfare Training - 5 to complete • Garda Vetting - 5 to complete. • Young Whistlers <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Team managers of Fe 9, 10 and Fe 11 have contact details for Young Whistlers for home games. ○ Group manager to pay young whistlers after match & then get reimbursed from Mary Quinn - €10 per match per referee. ○ Team managers to support them and deal with any issues. Also to give them the confidence to be more affirmative in their decisions.
C	Online Facilities Booking System – ongoing – Ruth working with Shane Goulding on developing a system. Very useful when up and running. Thanks Ruth
D	Juvenile Golf Classic – July 5&6 th . Liam Walsh will send letter to all team managers to send out to parents re supporting the classic
E	Football – some managers spoke of problems with players not making themselves available for football games and a result teams are struggling to fulfill fixtures. It was suggested to talk to these players and make them aware that they will not be selected for hurling games a result going forward.
F	Summer Cul Camps: July 3 rd to 7 th boys only. Fe6 boys to be included. Online registration open. Alwyn Kearney to coordinate. Gear to received and given out in advance. Coaches to be supplied by GDA and assistants by Cormac. 2 nd Camp to be organized in August (boys and girls) – Ingrid O’Riordan to coordinate. Dates of August 8 th -11 th . Healthy clubs initiative also to give a talk on Safety Awareness of water activities for the summer to be given to kids at Cul Camps.
G	Coaching Gold Award: Need to maintain gold standards requirements including number of games to be played for each age group i.e. U6’s = 5 games etc.
H	Primary schools blitz: Will be organized by Martin in June. Help will be required.
I	Incident Reports: Template/Procedure discussed– Liam. Need to send full details of any incidents/injuries/accidents by email to record and log and make board etc. aware.
J	Fe 15: New coach has joined the group – Brian McCarthy. Welcome
K	Roles and Responsibilities document for Coaches – very good 1 st draft of a document produced by sub group led by Ingrid. Please feedback any comments to Ingrid on it.
L	Concussion awareness: Aidan Maloney to look at getting a talk by John Hennessey on Concussion for coaches.
M	Weekly Lotto: Request from Senior club to get support 1 st a month on Friday nights 7.30 and 9.30 from Juvenile clubs. Text groups.
N	Blitz Coordinators: Required for Davy Hogan, Street Leagues
O	Club facilities bookings: all bookings through Pat O’Brien only - 0868118815
P	Membership: Club executive this week to discuss any players/coaches whose membership has not been paid for 2017.

Action Items

Item No.	Details	Owner	Date Due
1	Coaches Roles and Responsibilities to be circulated to the team managers/ coaches	All	June
2	Midleton GAA Golf Classic taking place on July 5 th & 6 th – all team managers to send email to parents on it	Team Managers	May
3	Assistance required for Bingo from Juvenile Club. Rota to be established.	All	June
4	Injury Incident Report – roll out to team managers	Ingrid/Liam	June
5	Ensure each team have a fully stocked and in date First Aid Kit and bring to Training and Matches	Team Managers	June
6	Arrange Concussion Awareness course	Aidan Maloney/ Ingrid	July

NEXT MEETING – June 20th 2017 @ 8pm